Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, July 13, 2010 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore

Trustees
Lori DeHaas, Fred Blee, Dennis Carlin, C. Morgan Inderwies
Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi
 


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci

Attorney
Frank Como


Guests
See Attached Sheet
Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:02 PM.  Entered into Public hearing at 7:04 PM. Discussion of Elm Street property owned by Village.  Legally bound to sell property not useful to Village; Derek Lee brought up issue that hillside in springtime very wet and marshy, concerned with flooding if land is developed and road goes in what Village will do if flooding of properties. Attorney stated Village would have no legal liability, common law states if something done by new owner that causes water damage to other properties, they would be liable.  Board was asked if decision made to sell, how it would be sold.  Can have sealed bids or auction, minimum can be established; also subject to permissive referendum.  Right of way will still exist.  Question asked if could be offered only to contiguous properties, Attorney suggests open to everyone.  Public Hearing closed at 7:30 PM.
Guests:  No items brought before Board.
MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from May 25, 2010, June 8, 2010, and June 22, 2010, with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.

BILLS:
Presented in the amount of $15,729.26 from abstract numbers 259, 260, 261, and 262, and $136,441.70 from abstract number 7 of the Capital Water Project Fund with a Motion by Carlin, seconded by Blee. Carried.

WORK IN PROGRESS:
Water Rate Committee – Chuck Franzese of Hunt Engineers reviewed water project; FP Kane awarded bid, awaiting USDA review, they want to see all easements before moving forward, most important easements first, then others; Question of whether Ed Babenzien’s easement is critical, he never received letter; needs easement, office to email Attorney with information.

Municipal Building Projects – Waiting for October round of funding, working with Municipal Solutions.

Pictures on Website – Fred still talking to Ray.

Village Financial Audit – Auditors in office for last 2 weeks; they stated internal controls were good, office organized well for size. Results will be reported and go on website; Auditors will attend board meeting to report.

Water Civil Suit – Up to date except for new ones.

Business Permit – Dancing Bear Bakery – On hold.


Utility Audit –  Email stated NYSEG had several lights charged for that shouldn’t be, will be around $3,000 plus interest.

Town Highway Water Bill – Tabled.

Cable Franchise – Attorney received information, will review.

Easements –
Discussed earlier.

Judgment of unpaid water – File given to office.


Nick Wilson Bike Park Committee – Full committee set to go; DPW would like to eliminate dirt jumps due to weeds and not being used and putting in grass, possibly lawn with picnic table.

Use of Noble Room – Clerk and Deputy Mayor reviewed rules and discussed with Planning Board; recommendation to leave as is due to issues; if special use requested, would have to come to Board for approval; Take off WIP.

IDA Agreement – Agreement made, waiting for surveys to be attached.


Parking in Village – Talking with DOT engineer, study due last month, loss of parking due to restriping by State, reviewed possible solutions; Will come down to review areas, admitted some liability; discussion of parking on Park Street and law of no parking at the end, law would have to be changed.

Use of Village Green & Band Stand – Suggestion of more benches and clock to make more of social gathering place, possibility of someone going for funding; Discussion of placement of signs for 4 poles being moved tomorrow; Deputy Mayor will go to green to work with placement.


Vacant properties – Discussion of properties big enough to build on but smaller road frontage.

Absentee Property Owners – Still have no recourse, Attorney to review.

   NEW BUSINESS:
Siren removed from MB, no repair; question of purchasing electric siren; code states it’s needed in cases of emergency; question of who activates; Bill Foster to research responsibility factor and price; question of Civil Defense specifications, Bill Foster to contact John Scott at County.

Procurement Policy – Change to $1500 to $3000 need 2 quotes, $3000 to 35,000 need 3 quotes; don’t need verbal quote for Public Works under $250.

Contract for Shared Services – Municipalities to sign new contract for shared services, already reviewed by Attorney; Motion by DeHaas, seconded by Blee allowing Mayor to sign shared services contract. Carried.


Elm Street Property – Board consent to sell property and set minimum; Consent to auction property; discussion of size of property, actually another parcel other than right of way parcel; assessor to be contacted to set price, resolution tabled.

Annexation – Mayor explained process; discussion of annexation and public interest.

   RESOLUTION #43-10
Annexation by Village of Tax Parcel No. 53.00-1.43.122 (copy attached) adopted with roll call vote. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – No. Carried.

RESOLUTION #44-10
Library Trustee Recommendation (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Blee, seconded by Inderwies. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies Blee and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.

RESOLUTION #45-10
Approving Summer Recreation Employees (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies Blee and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:     
Code Enforcement – 30 days from Notice for Rewey Avenue up Thursday, have to wait for next meeting, will do asbestos review at that time.  Bee problem at vacant building, received permission from owner to do and send bill, found out that can’t be done.

Public Works –  Water samples and Benchmark; pick brush and leaves; install camera in Library; remove exposed wire to Hospice tree; mow village and 22 & 28 Rewey; reset banners on Main Street; change gate valve on Rewey; final inspection water project part 1; install new meter at doctor’s office; remove dead trees in TP park; trim trees in TP park and village roads; mark gate valves and curb stops for water project part 2; remove meters at 257 & 186 Howard Hill; Do repairs on back hoe and #8; mow walking path on Spring and Marble; haul gravel and item 4 and topsoil for stockpile; mow village and ball parks; repair chlorine pumps in well house #4; repair dehumidifier in Tops room; locate catch basin on Elm Street.  

Mayor – No report.


Personnel – No report.

Green Initiative – Submission of well head report via email; CEA document available mid-August to work on.

Board of Appeals – No report.



Planning – Working on village speed limit and signs; Fred Blee working with Sheriff; bottom line is don’t have police to always enforce; research and costs to be brought to board meeting.


Board of Appeals – Variance hearing held to subdivide property approved with stipulation of right-of-ways in deed. 

Building & Grounds – No report.

Parks –  Looking for someone to set poles for batting cage; Bill Foster to email name of who did TP to Morgan; working on softball dugouts, no confirmation on delivery of concrete, need to let Bill Foster know when painting. 
Youth –   Baseball over, then football and cheerleading starting in August.

Village Businesses –  No report.

Library – Library has new trustee; issue of cracks in concrete step; Library has been cleaned up, Joan Knapp offered basement for books for sale; suggestion of leftover books being given to PTS, will inform Peggy.


Police –   Discussion for coverage for parade, route given to Trevor, they need to know what days need coverage for NV Days.


Attorney – No report.


Clerk – Newsletter given to Board for review, need to go out with meter cards; Deputy Clerk to work late Monday for easements; retirement calendar passed out, need to be collected to Clerk; questions on GASB 45, need policies; Mayor to meet with Clerk; Trout Pond usage discussed; KVS getting started on software switch. 
CORRESPONDENCES:
Carl Betcher wrote about exchange student who wanted to use bike park for rollerblading; will inform park can be used with appropriate safety gear; Ginnie Wood put in writing change of intent of PPG to investigate EPA grant, they will not proceed under advisement of Municipal Solutions.
Motion to adjourn at 9:21 PM by Carlin, seconded by Blee.  Carried.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 

